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CLUB OFFICERS
President:
David House
10613 S. Western 
Amarillo, TX  79118
806-622-3693

Vice-President:
Richard Whitehead
3525 Bremond
Amarillo, TX  79109
806-477-0003

Secretary:  Debbie McDougal
7103 Applewood
Amarillo, TX  79108
806-383-9299

Treasurer:  Betty White
8849 Dove Ridge Drive
Canyon, TX  79015
806-557-6366

Historian:  
Cecil & Mary Grace Regier
204 Regier Drive
Dumas, TX  79029
806-966-5479

Directors:
Glenn Wallick, Past President
Will Taylor, Past President
Richard Fry
E. J. Dennis
Connie Whitehead

Sunshine Chairperson:
Davena House
806-622-3693

PCCC Representative:
Van Trapp
806-282-7896

Newsletter Editors:
Debbie & Mack McDougal
806-383-9299
	We are a club devoted to the enjoyment of antique automobiles through road trips, parades, exhibitions & friendly competition.  Our membership is diverse in age; census & preference of make of car, but unite in the delight of saving antique vehicles from the ravages of time.  Our membership participates in local charity work, supporting the Make-A-Wish Foundation, Meals-On-Wheels, etc.  We operate in coordination with the Panhandle Council of Car Clubs.  We welcome all those who share in our interests whether they own an antique vehicle or simply enjoy the romance of automobilia.
December Birthdays
15th ….. Davena House
18th ..…Steve Woodard
29th …..Jerry Robinson



December Anniversaries
	
21st ….. Cecil & Mary 
              Grace Regier

23rd ……Van & Necia 
                     Trapp




Please remember to call Davena House at 622-3693 if you know of a club member who needs to be remembered with a card.  You can also e-mail her at twodhouse@suddenlink.net. 

Unless posted differently, Club Meetings will be held on the first Sunday of every month at the Valleyview Church of the Nazarene, 7601 S Western Street.  Meetings begin at 2:30 pm.  Please contact one of the officers listed on this page if you need more information.  Learn more about our club at our official website: www.amarilloregionaaca.org
The December meeting will be held on 2 December at 1:00 P. M.

We welcome you all to visit us, whether you have an antique vehicle or not.  We enjoy automobilia and are most willing to help you with your dream machine.  Annual dues are $25.00 locally and $35.00 nationally.










David “Mr. Wizard” House, President

Prez Sez

Hello Fellow Antiquers,

It is amazing how quickly a year goes by. Our 2017 season was pretty busy and I hope it was enjoyed by all. I also hope your auto repair list is not too long.  We have enjoyed another successful year of activities. This month I want to say thanks to all the officers, board members, committee chairmen, and unsung heroes of our Club.  A Club is only as strong as its members and we have the strongest of the strong.  We have no shortage of those willing to raise their hands and say, “I’ll be happy to do that”.  I was especially pleased of the turn-out for the Veteran’s Day Parade.  It was enjoyable to see the long line of antique vehicles representing us.                                David House, President


Debbie McDougal, Secretary
AMARILLO REGION OF THE ANTIQUE
AUTOMOBILE CLUB OF AMERICA
MEETING MINUTES
NOVEMBER  5, 2017

Debbie McDougal was unavailable to per-form her duties as Secretary, due to family needs…. This family needed to see grand-children.  Our youngest son and family were transferred from Idaho to Abilene, Texas, and needed help during the move. Betty White served as the Secretary in my absence. 

David House, President, called the meeting to order.  Richard Fry opened the meeting with a prayer.  29 club members attended.  

The hosts for today’s meeting were Teri and Richard Fry.  No hosts will be needed for the December meeting as this will be our annual Christmas banquet. 

Birthdays & Anniversaries:  Richard White-head, Vice President, acknowledged our special members with their October birthdays & anniversaries.

TREASURER’S REPORT:  Betty White gave an account of the Club’s financial status for the past month; all is well financially.

SECRETARY’S REPORT:  The minutes for the September meeting were approved by acclamation as printed in the VIN TIN newsletter.

SWAP MEETS, Charles White:  None were noted at this time.

PARADES:  Our visit to the Veteran’s home with our antique vehicles sparked interest for the upcoming Veteran’s Parade.  A few (11) of the veterans would like to ride in our antique vehicles.  Arrangements have been made to do this. 

SUNSHINE REPORT, VAN & NECIA TRAPP:  No one was mentioned for prayer requests at today’s meeting.  Van and Necia have vacated the position of Sunshine Reporters and have filled the position of Represen-tative to the Council of Car Clubs, which was last held by Gene Smith.  Davena House is the new Sunshine Representative.

VIN TIN NEWSLETTER/WEBSITE:  Mack & Debbie were not present for a report.

ARAACA TOUR 09/2018, GLENN WALLICK:  Glenn attended the 72nd Annual Glidden Tour in Nebraska recently.  (His full report can be seen later in this issue of the Vin Tin)  Gene Smith & Davena House are working on graphics for the advertisements, etc.  Discussed other locations for tours:  Bell Helicopter, Amarillo College’s Diesel Mechanics Body Shop, Bill’s Backyard Classics, windmill turbine production.  Also mentioned Happy State Bank & the Will Rogers Range Riders both having huge facilities out on S. Loop. 

PANHANDLE COUNCIL OF CAR CLUBS MEETING, Gene Smith:  The Council stated the monthly Cruise Night, of November 3rd, was a success and appreciated.

OLD BUSINESS:  No old business was discussed.

NEW BUSINESS:  Discussing the Christmas party/meeting, Saturday, 12/2nd.  It was decided to use the church’s facilities again.  Gifts will be exchanged; price limit is $15.00.  Wesley’s will cater the event again this year.  New officers will be inducted at this meeting.  Tumbleweeds should be collected.  The Meeting will be held on SATURDAY, December 2nd at the Church at 1:00 P .M.

Dues for 2018 should be paid at the Christ-mas party/meeting.  Last year, members attending the meal paid $25.00.  The Club in turn paid for the meal, & the members’ money went to pay their dues.  After dis-cussion, it was agreed to do this again.  In other words, attend the meal & your money will go to your 2018 dues.  Of course, if you say you are going to attend & then don’t, you still have to pay your dues. 

OUTING:  Veteran’s Parade was covered earlier in this report.

50/50 POT:  not reported

There being no further official business, the meeting was adjourned. 

 If you have any corrections, please call me at 383-9299 or e-mail me at pegasus_79108 @ yahoo.com.
Respectfully submitted by 
Debbie McDougal 

The Road Ahead(Calendar of upcoming events)

Coffee & cars every Saturday at Rudy’s BBQ on I-40 West & Western @ 8:30 am.

December

December 2 – 5:00 pm – Cruise Night – Hosted by Slo-Pokes Rod & Custom.  Hillside & Bell, Amarillo

December 2 – Amarillo Region Antique Automobile Club of America – Annual Christmas Party, Valleyview Church of the Nazarene, 7601 S Western Street.    1:00 P.M.  until . . .


December 26 – 7:00 pm - Panhandle Council of Car Clubs Meeting.  Amarillo National Bank, Plaza II, 500 S. Taylor, 2nd Floor Conference Room [This might be cancelled.  It is unknown at this time.]

AIR BAG DEPLOYMENT
(Notes from the Editors)

Antique car with an aftermarket airbag

The month of November was a little slower than our summer months; we only had one activity.  It was a great activity, though. Our Club had previously visited the Ussery-Roan Texas State Veterans Home on Gem Lake Road.  During that visit, it was suggested that the Veterans ride in our vehicles during the Veteran’s Parade.  The arrangements were made and our members turned out in large numbers at the parade staging area.  The official time to start arrived and the Veterans had not arrived.  Their bus did arrive just as we rolled away.  Unfortunately we could not stop the procession long enough for them to transfer from the bus to the various vehicles.  Their bus did pull in line after us and were in the parade in another fashion.  These people are the reason we have our liberties and still speak the King’s English.

Those in attendance…

13 cars plus 21 people and one dog
Beach, Meredith –1949 or 1950 Jeepster
Beach, Norman – 1949 or 1950 Jeepster
Glasscock, Richard & Debi – 1950 Studebaker
Griffin, Billy & Mary Jo – 1955 Studebaker Champion
Hill, Santa Ray, wife, son, & dog – 1930 Model A
House, David – 1930 Model A pick-up
McDougal, Debbie – 1959 Studebaker Lark
McDougal, Mack – 1930 Model A
Robinson, Jerry -- 1964 Mustang
Smith, Gene & Jenelle – 1957 Ford Fairlane
Trapp, Van & Necia – 1954 Chevy
Wallick, Glenn with his son and granddaughters “Future Vets” – 1931 Chevy Pick-up

Guest – Tony Fansler – 1939 Chevy



All three of these Club members were mesmerized by the intelligent political discourse given by this Basset Hound.
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A little to the left, no right,  gotta’ get ‘em just right
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A 1950 Studebaker belonging to our newest Club members, Richard and Debi Glasscock
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The trees and grass are still green, so why are they wearing coats?
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Chrysler’s 1952 Concept Car, D’Elegance

     In 1952, the head of Chrysler’s design department, Virgil Exner, had an idea for a new concept car.  It was a small, two-seater kind of a sports car.  Not having the funds to explore the idea himself, he sent drawings and a model to an auto design firm in Turin, Italy.  The Italian firm was none other than Carrozzeria Ghia.  

     Ghia built a full-sized model of the car and sent it back to Exner.  Chrysler was in the middle of a corporate recession and couldn’t spend money on a vehicle that might not go over well, so they dropped the idea and moved on to more dependable money making sedans.  The following year, General Motors introduced the Corvette, and the year after that, the Ford T-Bird hit the streets.  They both sold extremely well.  Chrysler sat on the sidelines and cried, “Why didn’t we do that”?

So, what happened to the D’Elegance?  It was quite a coincidence that Ghia was also working on a new design for Volkswagen at the same time that it built the model for Chrysler.  It took only five months to produce the VW sports model for Karmann Coachwerks.  VW sold over 485,000 of them.  There were those at Chrysler who claimed their ideas were incorporated into the VW sports car.   Carrozzeria attested it to be absolute folly that the new Ghia looked anything like the Chrysler D’Elegance.  I don’t know about you, but I overlaid a picture of the Ghia over one of the D’Elegance and found a very similar set of lines in both.  But, that’s just me; what do I know about such things?

<><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><>

The Pulpit Above the
Tailpipe
(Bumper Stickers)


I brake for reindeer

It’s not my car rattling, Marley’s ghost is in the trunk

I’ve been naughty,
SO WHAT?

Put the phone down, Santa is watching

My car is a hybrid, it burns gas and oil


HO³
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A sign that says it all

I think we have all experienced some really deep chuck-holes on roads that were better qualified to have been previously used as bombing ranges.  We, in the automotive culture, have become spoiled when it comes to roads, turnpikes, and/or streets’ quality. We have come to expect flat, smoothly paved byways that pamper the tires of our supremely engineered vehicles.
So many of us believe that the massive and expeditious improvement of our highway system was a direct result of the auto-mobile, but as the King of Siam once said, “This is a false lie!”   The actual reasoning for the improvement of our roads is directly traceable to bicycles, yes, bicycles!

Domestication of the horse and the invent-tion of the wheel barely progressed until the nineteenth century.  The first longer distance means of transportation were the steam trains, the horse-drawn horsecar on rails, and the electric street car.  The 5 cent fare for the horsecar was still too steep for the person who made only one dollar per day.  As late as 1890, urban rail transit was still horse-drawn.  Longer jaunts were relegated to the bicycle.  The “Ordinary” was a bicycle with a huge front wheel and a much smaller trailing wheel.  Many riders fell from the high seats causing various injuries.  The “Safety Bicycle” (same-sized wheels) made biking the desired means of travel and the bicycle craze began.  The advent of railroads caused the quality of roads from city to city to degenerate in priority.  A common term for intercity roads was, “They were hardly Jackassable.”  It was the bicyclists who agitated for smoother roads.  Yes, bicycle clubs ceaselessly hound-ed Congress until it initiated the U.S. Office of Road Inquiry within the Dept. of Agricul-ture in 1893 and later evolved into the Federal Highway Administration.  Its first budget was $10,000.00  

This bicycle craze also contributed to the automobile era.   The acceptable fashion for women of the day was long dresses, which did not go well with bicycles.  Newer designs called for three and four-wheeled “bicycles” that allowed the dresses to be far from the wheels.  It is no coincidence that the Duryea Brothers, Alexander Winton, Alexander Pope, and the Apperson Brothers were all bicycle mechanics, who tinkered with the idea of motorizing these three-wheeled “bicycles” during their off hours.  And don’t forget Wilber and Orville Wright were first bicycle mechanics.  My standard answer when my mom would say, “Two wrongs don’t make a right”, was, “Yea, well, two Wrights made an airplane.”  

The bicycle craze coincided with agrarian discontent.  The League of American Wheelmen (LAW) was organized in 1880 and tirelessly (pun intended) fought for improved public roads.  Roads became a place of recreation, so the next time you are held-up by a slow bicyclist in your lane…….Remember who fought for that road’s quality!
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Looking Behind Us




A new host calendar will be circulated during the December feast, so be thinking about which month you want to be responsible for.  THANX
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Mark Huber

7160 Canyon Dr. 806-353-1211
Amarillo, TX 79109 Fax: 806-353-0571
e-mail: mhuber @amarillooutdoor.com




